
Rt Hon. Oliver Dowden CBE MP
Deputy Prime Minister

Cabinet Office 70 Whitehall London
SW1A 2AS

Hansard Editors
House of Commons
SW1A 0AA

09 January 2024

Dear Hansard,

I am writing to request a correction to the record, relating to my Oral Statement to the House on 4
December 2023, regarding Risk and Resilience, which was recorded in Hansard Volume 472.

In responding to a question on building businesses resilience, I misspoke when I said “ Under this
Government, we have seen a 68% reduction in carbon emissions, which is faster than the EU, the
United States of America and others.”

Instead, I should have said "Under this Government, we have committed to a 68% reduction in
greenhouse gas emissions, which is faster than the EU, the United States of America and others."

I am copying this letter to Jim Shannon MP. I am also placing a copy of this letter in the Libraries of
the Houses of Parliament.

Yours sincerely,

Rt Hon. Oliver Dowden CBE MP
Deputy Prime Minister




